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	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE HEAD OF LAW AND ADMINISTRATION

To: COUNCIL

On:
21ST April, 2004

TITLE: HIGHER BROUGHTON PARTNERSHIP COMPANIES

RECOMMENDATIONS:


THAT consideration be given to the appointment of Directors to serve on the Companies indicated below

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:


Members will recall that Cabinet (Minute 167-25th June, 2002) gave approval to the Council entering into a long term partnership for the regeneration of the Higher Broughton area of the City.

It is now appropriate to consider the company structure in connection with this regeneration in order to take the partnership redevelopment forwards and to best protect the Council's interests.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
none

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
minimal

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
n/a

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Yes

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
n/a

CONTACT OFFICER:
Keith Clare 793 3009

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Broughton; 

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Regeneration; 

DETAILS:

The proposals for the Higher Broughton regeneration are set around a Limited Partnership which will join the various partners together in a corporate structure to take forwards and to oversee the regeneration in accordance with the masterplan. The partners are the City Council, the Royal Bank of Scotland, Inpartnership Limited and City Spirit Regeneration Limited,


The main partnership company will be the Higher Broughton General Partnership Limited which will require a total of 3 directors from the Council to sit alongside other directors from Royal Bank of Scotland, Inpartnership Limited and City Spirit Regeneration Limited.

It is suggested that 2 directors be Elected Members of the Council and the third an officer from Development Services.

As a safeguard it is also proposed to set up two intermediate companies which whilst not actively engaged in the regeneration are still an important element within the overall Limited Partnership structure. These will be called Higher Broughton Initiative 1 (HBI 1) and Higher Broughton Initiative 2 (HBI 2) and as far as the Council is concerned 2 directors plus a company secretary will be required for each company.

It is suggested that the Head of Law and Administration act as the company secretary and as one director for both companies and the other director should be an Elected Member (a different elected member for each).

The elected members on HBI 1 and HBI 2 should be different to those on the Higher Broughton General Partnership Limited.

